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Attending
Willie Cowan (Scottish Government) - Chair
Jeff Gibbons (Scottish Government)
Alan Wells (Scottish Government)
Amanda Chisholm (Scottish Government)
Alasdair Laing (ASFB)
Jonathan Swift (ASSF)
Simon McKelvey (IFM)
Chris Horrill (RAFTS)
Craig Campbell	(SANA)
Ron Woods (SFCA) 
Duncan Fergusson (SGA) 
James Mackay (SNFAS)
Alister Jack (Representative of fishery proprietors) 

Feedback from group members
The members provided an update on their deliberations between meetings:
· The group have further collated work on economics of the future system and have identified a funding gap going forward.
· There was general support for a contribution from anglers to be explored, noting that Scotland is alone in not having such a charge. However, there was also concern about the potential consequences of such a charge on participation and development,  and further analysis of the implications of the proposed angler levy was requested.
· The need for enforcement activity in the new system was highlighted, including the model of voluntary bailiffing being explored in England between the EA and Angling Trust.
· The group were content that a two tier structure for FMOs (management group elected from a wider membership) was appropriate. The group have considered a paper provided by ASFB and RAFTS which suggests options for electing the management group – there is a balance between ensuring adequate representation and suitable skills on this group. 
· The issue of catchment representation in FMO areas with multiple catchments was also considered.
· There was some discussion about FMO areas and how this should be incorporated into the forthcoming consultation. ASFB and RAFTS have been developing thinking with their respective memberships, but have not yet reached any definitive conclusions. The key drivers for any such future decision include local buy-in/support but critical mass and economies of scale are also important factors. It was noted that it will be important to give stakeholders an indication of the potential scale of change.
· National functions and the relationship with local management was discussed. The key going forward was identifying the balance between national oversight and local delivery. The potential for an advisory group of stakeholders was also raised.
· Work has started on developing a fisheries management plan template. A technical working group will be established to progress this work.
· It was noted that the forthcoming consultation will explore propositions and there remains a long process to go through.
Launch of Consultation on draft Bill
· It is hoped that the consultation on the draft Bill will be launched in early February.
· The format of the launch event was discussed, with a view to involving the group to reflect the contribution to date.
Wild Fisheries (Scotland) Bill
· The proposed approach to the Wild Fisheries (Scotland) Bill was discussed. 
· A number of issues were raised, including the appointment process for bailiffs, dialogue with important sectors including Police Scotland, transitional arrangements to the new system, FMO constitution and the possibility of federal structures within some areas. It was suggested that a group should be set up to look at change management and transitional arrangements.
Analysis of Consultation responses
· The analysis of consultation responses is due for publication in the near future.
· The key concerns identified by stakeholders included: centralisation of the fisheries management system; collection and distribution of funding; the importance of funds being raised and spent locally; concern about redistribution of funds;  lack of overall funding; increased costs to anglers; and loss of anglers, clubs and associations.
Draft National Fisheries Strategy
· The draft strategy was circulated to the group before the meeting
· The group were content with the strategy. It will now form part of the forthcoming consultation.
Strategic Environmental Assessment
· It was confirmed that a SEA will be required for the Bill under the terms of the Environmental Assessment (Scotland) Act 2005.  Screening and Scoping reports have been submitted to the SEA Gateway.  The report will be copied to the group and discussed at the next meeting. 
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will take place on Thursday 28 January at Victoria Quay. Meeting space will be made available for the group for discussion prior to the next meeting.




